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     I am a family doctor from Tiffin and a member of the Tiffin City Schools Board of Education for the 

past 7 years.  During the course of my tenure, I have spent extensive time inventing our Business 

Advisory Council.  My goal has been to educate our youth regarding work based learning and economic 

literacy.  As a Family Physician for over 35 years, I believe inductive learning or that knowledge acquired 

through experiential learning has been vastly underappreciated in our educational system.   Historically 

our district has emphasized college preparatory education.  This has helped around 50% of our 

graduating classes to advance to post-secondary education.  Unfortunately, this frequency leads to 

completion of a degree for which no jobs are available for the graduate.   This of course is tragically 

coupled with those who have not been able to complete their degree and are left with debt and no 

credential.  Our experience in rural Ohio is duplicated in many communities our size.  Our most 

educated often leave our community for education and stay in the larger cities which attracted them. 

     This phenomenon is not tragic but what is tragic is that the students who remain in our community 

are those whom we have invested the least amount of educating and/or preparing for a job/career.  This 

lack of effort seems to come quite naturally for college educated teachers who have little experience 

with trades and experiential learning. In spite of our efforts, we have insignificant leverage our funding 

to make this effort sustainable. 

     Senator Bill Reineke, myself, and former Superintendent Mr.  Gary Barber and Superintendent of 

Vanguard Sentinel Mr. Greg Eddinger were successful in developing a consortium of business, 

government and more than 25 local school districts to form Northwest Career Ready.  Present efforts 

include student aptitude and personal interest data collection.   This hopefully will translate to local 

business connections.  I believe this same effort can be initiated at earlier points in a student’s life, that 

is, before they have lost interest in the academic methods presently used. 

      I believe a separate director at the highest level is necessary to make this educational pathway 

available to all districts in the state.  A Governor appointed director would make the efforts nimble and 

capable of meeting the needs of Ohio’s business both now and in the future. 

     In conclusion, I believe that the future of our primary and secondary education requires a concerted 

effort to provide pathways beside college preparatory education.  This I believe is best driven by 

experienced educators who have knowledge of their trades.  Reading Steinbeck and Shakespeare are 

important but reading a blueprint is also important.  Writing a 5 paragraph essay is important but so is 

writing a business proposal or a ledger sheet.  Our ability to make Ohio a business friendly state depends 

on effort such a SB 178. 

 

 

 



 

 


